
21st March 2025 

Dear Parents / Carers, 

Yesterday saw the official start to spring and this seems to have coincided with an 
improvement in the weather too. This week the children in a number of classes 
have been out and about with a particular focus on plants. Not only have they 
been looking at them in class but also seeing the changes in them in the          
outdoor environment. 

Next week we look forward to welcoming Kirk Lester, Families Officer from        
Albemarle Barracks back into school. On Monday he will be leading some Forest 
School activities with Years 5 and 6. The children will need to wear suitable      
outdoor clothing for this as I am sure they will be getting dirty! 

We welcomed the Ad Murum Singers into school this week. They spend a      
wonderful afternoon with our school choir preparing for the ‘Last Night of the 
Proms’ concert at the Knott Hall next Thursday. It was lovely to see the children 
and adults perform together. Tickets are still available from the school office. 

Today our Rocksteady bands put on a concert for the rest of the school. Both  
performers and audience thoroughly enjoyed themselves. It is great to see the 
band members growing in both musical skills and confidence. Well done! 

We are aware of the growing numbers of children in school who follow online 
streaming channels at home. This may be fashion channels or online gaming 
channels etc and may be on YouTube, Twitch or Discord. There is a handy      
parents guide about streaming and how to keep the children safe later in the flyer. 

It was great to see you all this week at Parents Evening and to receive your views 
and comments via the parental survey. If you have not yet done so, you can      
return your survey until Friday 28th March 2025. We will endeavour to share the 
survey findings with you as soon as we can following this date. 

Well done to Nursery with the joint best attendance this week: 99.1%. 

Well done to Year 5 and Year 6 for the best attendance for this year: 97.7%. 

Finally I’d like to offer a big well done to Newcastle United for winning the League 
Cup last weekend. Anything which raises the profile of the North East nationally is 
a great thing. 

I hope that you enjoy reading this flyer and have a relaxing weekend. 

Mr. A. Wheatley,  

Headteacher    

 

‘Let all that you do be done with love’ 

        1 Corinthians 16:14 



We continue to focus on attendance and punctuality so please remember that our School starts 

at 8.55am (9am for Nursery) and anyone arriving after this time will me marked as late. 

 

Attendance for this week is summarised below: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please see the graphic below which shows the significant impact of absence over time . 
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Class 
Attendance 

this week 
Class  

Attendance 

this week 

Attendance 

this year 

Attendance 

this year 

Nursery

(Hedgehogs) 
99.1% 

Year 3 

(Gibside) 
94.3% 96% 96.4% 

Reception 

(Owls) 
95.9% 

Year 4 

(Lindisfarne) 
94.2% 95.6% 96.8% 

Year 1 

(Wallington) 
97.7% 

Year 5 

(Bamburgh) 
97.7% 97.1% 97.7% 

Year 2 

(Cragside) 
96.8% 

Year 6 

(Dunstanburgh) 
98.6% 97% 97.7% 
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A Busy Week in Reception 

In Owl class our week started off talking about St Patrick’s Day, thinking about where, 
why and how it is celebrated. We have been using our fine motor skills to make collage 
shamrocks.  We had great fun in PE using our fine motor skills, counting skills and  
working as a team. The children enjoyed using their phonics skills to read words and  
decide if they were real or alien words.  We have been working collaboratively to build a 
den for a wolf.  With our grown ups we have been doing some amazing top secret    
writing and art work to be revealed soon! Later in the week we went on a walk to 
Grandma’s house with an ice lolly for her. We put one ice lolly in Little Red Riding 
Hood’s basket and one in a ‘special’ bag and we predicted which one would be the best 
bag to use and why.  When we got to Grandma’s house we looked at both ice lollies, I 
wonder if the children can  remember what happened? Then who would believe it but 
there were enough ice lollies for everyone to enjoy a treat in the Spring sunshine.   
 
 

‘Let all that you do be done with love’ 

        1 Corinthians 16:14 



 

Seasonal Changes with Year 1 

This week in Year 1 we have been observing the seasonal changes that have 

happened outside. Everybody made great observations on how the plants and 

weather have changed since we last looked at the seasonal changes that had 

happened in the Autumn term. Well done Year 1!  

‘Let all that you do be done with love’ 

        1 Corinthians 16:14 



 

William the Conqueror and the Bayeux Tapestry with Year 2 

Year 2 have loved learning about the significance of William the Conqueror and 

the story of how he became the king of England - we studied the 

Bayeaux Tapestry in great detail and have found out about all of the key figures.  

‘Let all that you do be done with love’ 

        1 Corinthians 16:14 



 

Growing Plants with Year 3 

In Science, Year 3 are enjoying their plant topic.  We have been looking at what 

plants need to grow and that they don't all need the same amount of these to    

enable them to grow.  This week we have started an investigation focusing on  

encouraging plants to grow well.  We went to the allotment and planted pansies in 

pots then brought them back to the classroom.  We discussed making it a fair test 

so we made sure we put the pots in the same location where they would get 

equal amounts of sun and we measured how much water we gave them so that 

they all got the same amount.  Our variable factor was the amount of fertiliser we 

gave each plant.  One plant got no fertiliser and the other plants got 0.25, 0.5, 1, 

1.5 and 2 doses of fertiliser. We will be looking after our plants next week, making 

sure they get the same amount of water, and seeing how much they have grown 

next Friday.  
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Persuasive Writing in Year 6  

Great writing from Year 6 this week, producing a leaflet to persuade parents of 

naughty boys to send their child to Camp Green Lake instead of a traditional     

Juvenile Centre. The children read extracts from our class text ‘Holes’ to record 

information about Camp Green Lake to inform their writing. Well done!   

‘Let all that you do be done with love’ 

        1 Corinthians 16:14 



 

Rocksteady Concert 

Our Rocksteady bands had an amazing morning performing in front of the rest of 
the school. They had a great time and really showed off their skills. I am always in 
awe of anyone who is prepared to perform either playing an instrument or singing 
in front of a big audience. A big thanks to Mike from Rocksteady for working with 
us each week. Well done everyone! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

‘Let all that you do be done with love’ 

        1 Corinthians 16:14 

The Anti-Swifts performed ‘I knew 

you were trouble’ by Taylor Swift. 

The Storm Girls performed 

‘Thunder’ by Imagine Dragons. 

Blasting Bonfires performed        

‘Firework’ by Katy Perry. 



 

Community Singing with the Ad Murum Singers 

We were pleased to welcome the Ad Murum Singers into school yesterday. They 
spent an amazing afternoon rehearsing with the school choir for the ‘Last Night of 
the Proms’ event at the Knott Hall on Thursday evening next week. As well as 
beautiful singing there was also lots of smiling and laughter. Tickets are still   
available from the school office. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Donation from Newcastle Upon Tyne Church of England Institution Trust. 

We were pleased to welcome George from the Newcastle Upon Tyne Church of 
England Institution Trust into school this week. He presented us with a donation 
which is used to purchase the Bibles for the children in Year 3. We were very 
grateful for their generous donation. 

‘Let all that you do be done with love’ 
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Early Years Family Learning Session 

Both children and adults had a great time with some craft activities based around 

the story of ‘The Very Hungry Caterpillar’. 

Many thanks to Lynne from the Northern Learning Trust for organising and       

running the sessions. 
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   ‘Let all that you do be done with love’ 

        1 Corinthians 16:14 

 

Click the speaker to 

listen to the guide 

https://open.spotify.com/episode/643P8tWAmkxvh1tjvzsxHJ?go=1&sp_cid=cd4616aab5588bfe31a8293965a9b9fc&utm_source=embed_player_p&utm_medium=desktop&nd=1&dlsi=ccfb133d2f7d4a99


 

‘Let all that you do be done with love’ 
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Dates for your Diary - Spring Term  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Monday 24th March 2025 
Forest School Day for Year 5 and Year 6.  

Please wear appropriate outdoor clothes. 

Thursday 27th March 2025 
Last Night at the Proms Concert for the Choir with the         

Ad Murum Singers - 5.30pm at the Knott Hall. 

Friday 28th March 2025 
Early Years and Key Stage 1 Mothers’ Day Service at         

St. Andrew’s Church - 9.30am 

Friday 28th March 2025 
Key Stage 2 Mothers’ Day Service at St. Andrew’s Church - 

10.15am 

Thursday 10th April 2025 Year 2 Kings and Queens Day 

Thursday 10th April 2025 
Early Years Easter Craft Afternoon from 1.30pm-3.00pm. 

Parents / Carers welcome to attend. 

Friday 11th April 2025 Key Stage 2 Easter Service at St. Andrew’s Church - 9.30am 

w/c Monday 14th April 2025 EASTER HOLIDAYS 

Monday 28th April 20225 School Re-opens 

Monday 5th May 2025 SCHOOL CLOSED FOR MAY BANK HOLIDAY 

w/c Monday 12th May 2025 Key Stage 2 SATS Week 

Wednesday 21st May 2025 Cricket Engagement Day (Further details to follow) 


